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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, October 14, 2015
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:33 A.M., Wednesday, October 14, 2015, in the City Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni.

In attendance:  Council Members John Crescimbeni (Chair), Al Ferraro, Scott Wilson ; Commissioners Gary L. Anderson, Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., John Godfrey, Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Stephen Swann, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Stephen Swann, Steven T. Jenkins, Tony Robbins, ex-officio; Commissioner Penny Thompson and State 
Representative Lake Ray were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural and Marine Resources Division; Brian Burket, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Jody McDaniel, Planning & Development Department;  Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Captain Mike Getchell, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange; Geoff Sample, Joanne Chamberlain, Nicholas Abrams, St. Johns River Water Management District; Robert Beltran, Len Lindahl, Southwest Florida Water Management District;  Tom Kallemeyn, Florida Department of Environmental Protection;  Beth Meyer, Disabled Services Division; Curtis Hart; Dr. Raphael  Crowley, Dr. David Lambert, University of North Florida;  John Nooney; Ron Littlepage, David Bauerlein,  Florida Times-Union;  Lisa Grubba, Florida Field Notes;  Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant; Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Research Assistant, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the September 9, 2015 monthly meeting.

In Legislative matters, the Commission heard Edward Lukakovic, Planning & Development Department, explain Ordinance 2015-626, Apv for Transmittal a Proposed Large Scale Revision to FLUM Series of 2030 Comp Plan – 12289 Rouen Cove Dr (16.12± Acres)- RR to LDR – Claude N. Braddock et al.  Appl# 2015-A-002 (Dist 2-Farraro)… 
The Land Use Amendment would change designation from Rural Residential to Low Density Residential. Mr. Lukakovic explained that there is a public hearing in City Council, the measure is reviewed by the Planning Commission, approved by the City Council and  forwarded to Tallahassee.  It is currently under review by the St. Johns River Water Management District.  Curtis Hart also explained what the land use amendment entailed.
After questions were raised and discussed, the Commission voted 11-0 to recommend approval of the ordinance.

The Commission next considered Ordinance 2015-662, Approp $146,281 from 

Fla Boater Improvemt Proj Fund for the Lonnie Wurn Boat Ramp Repair & Replacemt Proj… 

Waterways Coordinator, Captain Jim Suber, and Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural and Marine Resource Division, Parks & Recreation Department, explained what the proposed legislation entailed.  They explained that this boat ramp facility, located in Mill Cove, Council District 1, needs replacement.  The wooden pier/boardwalk was constructed in 1997 and is failing in several areas. The proposed project will remove and replace the deteriorated pilings as well as all deck boards and stringers along the pier/boardwalk.

After fielding questions and some discussion, the Commission voted 11-0 to recommend approval of the ordinance.

The Commission next heard a presentation on the Duval County Maritime Management Plan by Margo Moehring, Managing Director of Policy & Planning/Northeast Florida Regional Council.  Ms. Moehring began by introducing the planning team from the Regional Council, Jacksonville University and the University of North Florida.  
In depicting the oversight of the Maritime Management Plan, Ms. Moehring noted that there are numerous entities that have been working together including: Jacksonville; the Beaches Communities and Baldwin; Jacksonville Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department; and the Jacksonville Waterways Commission.  The plan was approved by all local governments and the Florida Inland Navigation District (FIND).  Ms. Moehring explained project phases for research (kickoff, survey, public discussion, resources assessment); assessment (facilities, natural resources, economic factors, risk, needs, public input), and an action plan.  She reiterated the goal of getting the input of the public and explained how the plan’s website is disseminating and sharing information.  A public kickoff in December 2015 will include a marketing survey.
The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, asked if the oft-mentioned stakeholders could be identified.  Captain Jim Suber explained that stakeholders included boating clubs, the St. Johns Riverkeeper, CPACs, the Jacksonville Marine Association, etc.

Dr. Quinton White reminded the Commission that the idea for a maritime management plan came from former Waterways Commissioner Scott Shine who wanted to know where we were going with our waterways; he felt that we should have a pretty good idea as to what we have and what were our needs.  The Jacksonville Waterways Commission could be credited with the formation of a maritime management plan. Commissioner Raymond S. Pringle, Jr. indicated that he looked forward to seeing and reviewing all of the ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) facility features that should be in the maritime management plan’s report.

The Commission next heard a presentation on the 2016 FIND grant cycle and potential projects for consideration by Tera Meeks, Chief, Marine and Natural Resource Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department. 

Ms. Meeks described the Northshore Park Kayak Launch that is located in Council District 8.  The project’s scope is to stabilize the Trout River shoreline for a kayak launch with an ADA access route.

The Charles Reese Memorial Park Fishing Pier & Kayak Launch is located in Council District 10.  The project’s scope is to build a 100 ft. fishing pier and convert the existing boat ramp into a kayak launch.

The Half Moon Island Preserve Boat Ramp and Park Development Phase 2A project is located in Council District 2 and its scope includes a boat ramp, floating dock, facility entrance and parking, shoreline revetment, site clearing/grading and a stormwater pond.
The Southbank Riverwalk Floating Dock project is located in Council District 5 and entails a design and permit for a 120 ft. floating dock near the Chart House Restaurant.
The Chair announced that a FIND Subcommittee will be appointed and urged Commissioners to contract the Commission’s Legislative Aide, Jessica Morales, to express any interest in serving on this panel.

The Commission next heard a presentation on the lionfish invasion by Ms. Meaghan Faletti, Outreach Coordinator, Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, Division of Marine Fisheries Management.

Ms. Faletti described how this non-native tropical fish has become a menace to our maritime life and industry and that the lionfish has the potential to negatively impact native fish and wildlife.  Origins of the species have been traced to the Indo-Pacific Ocean region.   The fish reproduces rapidly and has no natural predator in this area.  The lionfish habitat is a variety of natural and artificial reefs, mangroves, seagrass beds and estuaries.  The lionfish consumes a variety of native fish species through its use of venomous spines.  It can consume prey over half its own body length.  Ms. Faletti described control and removal techniques that have been employed to rid this menace from bodies of water.  The lionfish moves slowly, so pole spears with a paralyzer tip are a popular device.
Ms. Faletti described various derbies and tournaments throughout the state that encourage efforts to rid the waterways of the lionfish.  Prizes are often offered.  Lionfish caught are either donated for research or prepared for public consumption.  Though rarely seen in food chains or seafood markets, restaurants around the country and the Caribbean have started serving lionfish.  She noted that Publix takes orders for lionfish.
At the end of her presentation, Ms. Faletti held up a  lionfish that she had brought along in a cooler for the panel’s observation.

The Commission next heard a presentation on the Central Florida Water Initiative.  The Commission had previously been provided periodic updates on an initiative that would enable central Florida counties to withdraw water from the St. Johns River or its sources.
Ann B. Shortelle, Ph.D., Executive Director, St. Johns River Water Management District, provided the Commission with the PowerPoint presentation.  

Dr. Shortelle began by explaining Florida’s water resources (rainfall, lakes, rivers and streams and springs.) Dr. Shortelle noted that more than 90% of Florida’s water comes from the aquifer system.

The Southwest Florida and South Florida water management districts, respectively, comprise the Central Florid Water Initiative (CFWI).  She indicated that  a study is done periodically to evaluates the CFWI historic water use vs population.  Water use included the public supply, commercial/industrial, agriculture and landscape/recreational.  The statistics in the most recent study span the years 1995 through 2013.  Dr. Shortelle’s PowerPoint noted that “with population growth in central Florida, the pressures on water supply will only increase.”  The presentation also had statistics on historic water use and population in Duval County for the years 1995 through 2013.  
Regarding conservation as a factor in water supplies, Dr. Shortelle explained that water supply planning with the CFWI was imperative and that water conservation was the “first line of defense in planning.”  Dr. Shortelle fielded numerous questions.

In his monthly report on the river’s water quality and the status of manatees, Dr. Quinton White reported that all of the recent rainfall had resulted in lower salinity in the river; nutrients in the river are down, as well.  The water temperature has begun to drop.  Dr. White reported that the manatees in the river and creeks are beginning to head southward; the same can be said about dolphins.

Dr. White commented that he found the model used in Dr. Shortelle’s presentation on the Central Florida Water Initiative to be troubling.
Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that in August, 109 manatees had been sighted.  On September 4th, a watercraft-related manatee fatality was reported at Blount Island.  For the year, there have been eight (8) manatee deaths, with one (1) that was watercraft-related.

In her monthly update on St. Johns River Issues, Lisa Rinaman, the St. Johns Riverkeeper, felt that the water withdrawal initiative process analysis and reporting had been flawed.

She reiterated that the City Council and Mayor (and her organization) are on record as firmly opposed to the water withdrawal initiative. The Water Management District plan is flawed.

Regarding the Georgia-Pacific pipeline in the St. Johns River, Ms. Rinaman reported that there have been two surveys and reports that conflict with each other.   The permit for the pipeline required that a study be undertaken of effects on water conditions. 

In New Business, Commissioner Pringle indicated that he welcomed information on ADA facilities in our waterways.  Beth Meyer, Chief, Disabled Services, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, reported that auditing is underway on all of the City’s facilities regarding ADA issues.  The auditing will look at piers, docks, and other facilities.  The Disabled Services Division is working very closely with the rest of the Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department.  Ms. Meyer further indicated that she would be consulting with the Commission’s Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, to arrange a future presentation to the Commission.

In Public Comments, Mr. John Nooney commented on the lack of public access to Jacksonville’s waterways.  He quoted front page articles from the Portland (Maine) Press newspaper.  Lastly, Mr. Nooney commented on the maritime management plan.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:14 P.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
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